

Education Resources Executive Director Tony McDaid St John's Primary School Head Teacher: Mrs Alison Hope

Our Mission Statement: "Children, staff and parents work together to ensure every child reaches their full potential and leaves with a smile due to the experiences, learning and support they have shared"

Our ref:

AH

If calling ask for:

Office 01698 283401

Phone: Date:

14 June 2023

Proud to be a Gold Rights Respecting School

Dear Parent/Carer,

June 2023 - End of Term Update

End of Year Report

I am very pleased to send you the end of year report card.

In this report card there is information about which level your child has attained and where your child is on the progression pathway for the next level.

We usually hope that most children will attain Early level by the end of Primary 1, First level by the end of Primary 4 and Second level by the end of Primary 7.

Also included is information about effort, behaviour and returning homework. The homework comment is graded 1-4, 1 being that children always hand in homework and 4 being that children have not handed in any homework.

This is the final year of paper report cards and from next session onwards schools will send out end of year reports via the Parent Portal.

Classes for August 2023

Classes for August 2023 will be given out to children on Friday 16 June. Children will have a chance to meet their classmates and new teacher on Monday 19 June in the afternoon where they will all move to their new classroom from 1.30-2.30pm.

Our school role is steadily increasing which means that most of our classes will be at the maximum legal number. This means that there is very little flexibility to move children. Classes have been configured by considering literacy groupings and writing results.

Staffing.../

Dixon Street, Hamilton ML3 6PZ Phone: 01698 283401 Fax: 01698 207489 email: office@st-johns-hamilton-pri.s-lanark.sch.uk











Staffing for August 2023

We have some changes in staffing for next session.

Mrs Jamieson and Mrs King are leaving and will finish their permanent teaching careers at the end of this term. We wish both ladies a very happy and busy time for the future and thank both for their long service and dedication to St John's.

Mrs Shona Reilly has been appointed as our new Principal Teacher and will take over Mrs Jamieson's role in August.

We are very pleased to welcome Mrs Samantha Watson who will joining our teaching team.

Miss Rachael Young, Mrs Elaine Gallagher and Mrs Caron Roberts are reducing their hours to 3 days per week, and we are looking forward to welcoming new staff to fill these vacancies.

Mrs Sharples will be teaching for 0.5 of the week and will be providing support to identified groups for the remainder of the week.

Prize Giving Service

Our Primary 7s have been working very hard to prepare for our Leavers Service and Prize Giving on Friday 23 June at 9.30am. We invite 2 adults for each of our Primary 7 pupils to join us in celebrating their successes and to wish them well as they move onto the next stage of their education. If we have children who do not take up both invites we will advise parents/carers of the availability of extra seats on the Thursday 22 June. We need to limit the numbers due to fire regulations for our school hall.

End of Term/ Start of New Term

School finishes on Tuesday 27 June at 1pm. On this day there is no lunch break and only children who order a school lunch will eat in the dining hall.

School starts again on Wednesday 16 August at 9am for P2-P7 and 9.15am for our new Primary 1 children.

I hope you all have a restful and lovely summer break and thank you all for your support over this session.

Yours faithfully

augon Hope

Alison Hope Head Teacher

Dixon Street, Hamilton ML3 6PZ Phone: 01698 283401 Fax: 01698 207489 email: office@st-johns-hamilton-pri.s-lanark.sch.uk









